
Happy 40th Birthday! 

The December I turned 40 was made quite memorable by the students and staff at  

SMP. Back in those days we still had the old “Open Area”, and the library was in the middle of that. My 

library volunteer got me to leave the Open Area under some ruse, which gave the students and staff 

time to move into position. When I returned to the library just a few minutes later I was blown away by 

the sight and sound of 200 kids singing “Happy Birthday, Mrs. Robson!” at the top of their lungs. 

Julie Robson 

 


